
 PARISH OF ST LAWRENCE 

 

 

 

 
 

Minutes of the Electoral Assembly 

Held on Monday 2nd June 2025 at 7.00 p.m. 

Assembly Room, St Lawrence 

  

 Welcome and Apologies: 11 people present 

 

The Connétable welcomed all present. 

Apologies: 

Procureur Steve Linney 

Deputy Hilary Jeune 

Deputies in Attendance:   

Deputy Kirsten Morel 

Deputy Andy Howell 

 Convening Notice: 

 

The Parish Executive Officer Mrs L Nozedar read the convening notice as advertised in the boîte 

grillée and the Jersey Gazette in accordance with statutory requirements. 

 

An Assembly of the Principals & Electors of the Parish of St Lawrence will be held in the Parish 

Hall on Monday 2nd June 2025 at 7.00pm for the following business: 

 

 

1. To receive and if deemed advisable approve the Minutes of two Parish 

Assemblies held on 4th March 2025.  

 

2. To elect a Vingtenier for Vingtaine Bas de la Vallée. 

 

Deidre Mezbourian      26 May 2025 

Connétable 

 
1. To receive and if deemed advisable approve the Minutes of two Parish Assemblies   

held on 4th March 2025. 

 

The Connétable asked for a proposer and seconder for the minutes.  They were proposed by 

Deputy Kirsten Morel and seconded by Mrs Jenny Cartwright. 

On a show of hands, all were in favour with none against and no abstentions.  The Minutes 

having been approved were signed by the Connétable as President of the Assembly. 

 2. To elect a Vingtenier for Vingtaine Bas de la Vallée. 

 

The Connétable invited nominations for the role of Vingtenier for the Vingtaine Bas de la 

Vallée. 

 

Mrs Jenny Cartwright addressed the Assembly, saying that she had pleasure in proposing Mr 

James McKinlay Mitchell Gray for the role of Vingtenier for the Vingtaine Bas de la Vallé.  This 

was seconded by Mr Michael Haden. 

 

There being no further nominations, the Connétable declared Mr James McKinlay Mitchell Gray 

duly re-elected.  



 
 

 
 

 

The Connétable thanked Centenier Gray for his service to the Parish, informing the Assembly 

that he had joined the Honorary Police in 2022, when he was sworn to office as a Constable’s 

Officer on 4th February. He was then sworn as Vingtenier on 29th July 2022, having served in 

both capacities for the Vingtaine of Bas de la Vallee.  He was then sworn as Centenier on the 24th 

February 2023 to complete the term of former Centenier Mark Woodall. The Connétable invited 

him to address the Assembly;  he thanked his proposer and seconder and informed the Assembly 

that for various reasons he was no longer in the position to continue as a Centenier and was 

looking forward to serving as a Vingtenier. 

 

The Connétable warned Vingtenier-elect Gray to appear before the Royal Court on Friday 6th 

June 2025 at 10am to take the customary Oath of Office. 

 The Connétable thanked all the Parishioners at the Assembly for their attendance. 

 Meeting Closed:  

 There being no further business the Connétable declared the meeting closed at 7.12pm 

 

      

Signed:     Date    

Mrs Deidre Mezbourian, Connétable 

President of the Assembly 


